

MacGregor House Committee

Minutes for March 29, 2000

(note that items in **red** need to be revisited at next housecomm)

Attendance:

President: Aaron Adler

Secretary: Miranda Priebe

Vice President: Amy Yen

Treasurer: Patricia Young

Entry Chairs

A: Daniel Bersak (proxy)

D: Emily Brosi

G: Camille Tisdell

B: absent

E: Jaime Devereaux (proxy)

H: Ed Cotler

C: absent

F: Tyler Bronder

J: Jonathan Plaue

LRMAL: Chris Cha

Also in attendance: Michael Torrice (Video), Ronjojoy Chakrabarti (JudComm Chair), Lee Lin (Rec Room)

Rooming

- Deadline for confirmation card is March 29th
- April 15th, Andrew gets the results
 - April 19th-May 1st internal rooming
 - Andrew needs new entry rooming assignments by May 1st
 - Andrew needs male/female openings for incoming freshmen
 - April 14th is the deadline for in-house transfers
 - Entry makes the choice about whether to accept them
 - Must be completed by April 15th!!!
 - Inter-dorm transfers
 - Balance percent openings for freshmen between the entries
 - Summer transfer: they will receive a temporary room as an early return, then do in-house rush with freshmen
 - Spring transfer: Allow entries to choose certain transfers. Otherwise they will be randomly assigned. Transfers should attend entry rooming night.
- Crowded/Decrowded freshmen
 - Still crowded: guaranteed a room in the entry
 - Decrowded freshman: treated as transfer, but receive first priority in that entry
 - SAE freshmen: Treat as transfers. Entry chairs need to inform them that they must do an entry preference if they are staying in MacGregor
- It looks like there will be no crowding next year!

Printer

- IS replaced printer card without permission
- **Aaron will talk to IS**

\$3,000 grant

- **The chairs of Darkroom and Music room as well as Aaron will work on the grant**

Basketball Court

- Aaron will buy a lock and Bob has a chain

MIT Budget for MacGregor

- Door on Memorial Drive replaced
- Fix pavement in courtyard
- Door on the loading dock
- Painting
- Bathroom Renovations
- Kitchen Renovations
 - **Aaron will talk to Bob about possibly opening up suites more with renovations**

Summer Facilities

- RSI students will be here
- Live in G, H, and part of J
- Ask Bob to secure Closets and about security of entry things
- Only permanent residents can use equipment

Emergency Action Plan

- Residents will receive a copy in the fall
- We need a Fire Warden in each entry
 - Back up the tutor during an actual fire
 - Check if the alarms are working during drills
 - Entry Chairs have responsibility unless they find a replacement

Soda

- Back to normal soon
- Get juice removed and add to pop machine soon

Videos

- Change “rental” to “insurance fee” on signs

Johnson Games

- Spring Weekend
- Jaime and Aaron will run MacGregor Team

House Historian

- Chairs need to get picture and bio to Emily

Guest List

- Page for everyone
- Web chairs will post it on the MacGregor site

**Next Week Meeting at 11:00 pm